[bookmark: _GoBack]Town of Dedham Commission on Disability Meeting
March 26, 2018 Town Hall First Floor Conference Room – 7:00 p.m.

Members Present:  	John Tocci, Vicky Berg, Tricia Whitehouse, Ellen Conway, 				Diane Loud, Robert Winston

Members Absent: Kaylee Polito, Mac Sterling, Ken Cimeno,

John Tocci chaired the meeting.

December 2017 minutes unanimously approved with no edits:

Treasurer’s Report emailed by Ken Cimeno:
Starting balance on February 1, 2018: $45,277.05
Ending balance on February 28, 2018: $45,332.67

Massachusetts Office on Disability Updates/Grant Application Proposal – Riverdale Playground:  Kaylee was to reach out to the MOD and get feedback on our unfunded application and ask about the future of the program.  Will follow up at next meeting.

Massachusetts Office on Disability Updates/Grant Application Proposal – CART
· Nancy Baker has signed off on the paperwork
· Need to determine:
· Who decides what gets purchased
· Who purchases the items and ensures that they are properly categorized as matching this grant
· John will follow up with Ken regarding this
· Tricia will follow up with Kaylee

Jefferson at Dedham Resident:  Ken Cimeno performed the Smart Level analysis and Handicapped Parking space count.  Entered into record in Ken’s absence:

“I did three inspections at Jefferson at Dedham of Building 3000 and the parking lot surrounding that building. 
There a three parking spaces available at the 3000 building,  one space at each of the three public entrances.
There are two van accessible handicap parking spaces available for this building with the 8 foot wide aisle adjacent to each space.
The third parking space is a handicap accessible space with the five foot wide aisle adjacent to the space.
All spaces were checked and the cross scopes did not exceed 2 % in any direction.
The parking lot as a whole far exceeded the required amount of handicap  parking spaces as required under the Mass AAB requirements.
Building 3000 has an adequate amount of handicap accessible parking spaces and has more than the one van accessible space required. 
I have not met with the management of the Jefferson at Dedham. It appears that the two spaces van accessible spaces are missing the sign that says “Van Accessible”. 
I am going to request that each of the two Van Accessible handicap parking spaces receive the additional signage. I think someone may have removed the Van accessible portion of the sign since it is present is other areas of the parking lot at other Van accessible spaces. Building 2000 also has the Van accessible portion of the sign missing which I will ask that they replace.”

Tricia Whitehouse received a message from the resident, and will follow up before our next meeting.

MCAD Event: MCAD has responded to John that they are interested in helping us put together an educational event for the businesses in Dedham.  They requested some information on our vision for this event and whether it would be sponsored/co-sponsored.
· We intend for this to be an educational event for all businesses in Dedham
· John will reach out to Paul McMurtry to determine if we can hold it at the Dedham Community Theatre
· John will reach out to the Norwood Chamber of Commerce to increase number of people invited
· Ken has contact information for all businesses in dedham
 
504 Recreation Plan:  Parks & Recreation ahs requested that we add prioritization ratings to our comments.  We went through and rated each public space in their plan, according to the priority ratings scale provided.

Handicapped Parking violations: Vicky will send updated HP violations accounting.  It is still unclear how/if we have requested an accounting from the town regarding these.  John will follow up.

Entered into record in Ken Cimeno’s absence:
“Parking fines I believed can be changed by a vote of the commission. Nancy Baker is checking the wording of the statute. the Town adopted a statute that allowing changes to fees and fines without it having to go to the Town Meeting. She will give me a complete procedure on how that change is made. I will provide that information for next month’s meeting. I would like to survey the other cities and Towns in the area to see what their fines are and where we should be before we take final action on this matter.”


COD representative for Human Rights Commission: Diane Loud will represent the COD as a member of the HRC.

New Business:  
Scholarships: The high school has a new form that does not mention disability.  Vicky has suggested that they add disability in, and was told that they don’t like to single people out on the basis of disability.  However, this is our sole reason for giving a scholarship and it needs to be added back in.  Vicky will follow up on this.

Future  Meetings:
April 9, 2018 at 7:00 p.m.
May 14, 2018 at 7:00p.m.
June 11, 2018 at 7:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Diane Loud

